Region 2 - Southern Mountains Homeless Coalition

Meeting at Blue Ridge Community Health Services, Hendersonville  

October 5, 2017 – 9:30 AM

Those present: see meeting attendees list.  Trina Hill facilitated the meeting.
Elections for the rest of 2017 and 2018
Trina asked for leadership nominations as elections need to take place due to changes with the current team.  Ron Howard made a motion for a leadership roster and the group voted on the roster as presented.  Elections resulted in the following leadership roles: Trina Hill, Regional lead; Suzanne Porter, Regional alternate lead; Funding lead, Alyce Knaflich; Coordinated Assessment Lead, Kristin Martin; DV Lead, Jennifer Kerr; Secretary, Chris Berg; PIT Lead, Emily Lowery.  Trina outlined the duties of regional lead including participating in Balance of State (BoS) steering committee calls.  Balance of State steering committee calls are usually the First Tuesday of the month at 10:30; September's call was on the 12th. 
BoS Steering Committee Updates
The steering committee is moving toward using a consent agenda to expedite its process. Example: Approval of prior minutes. There is a workgroup structure, currently focused on naming at-large reps on the steering committee, including homeless persons/those with significant homeless experience, and persons in government. The object is to get better input on funding choices and performance. 

The 2017 BoS Continuum of Care projects have been submitted. Four of eight proposed new projects were included. Staff will prepare coordinating materials to go to HUD. Details included reallocations and an appeals process. Awards are expected in December with project starts sometime in January. 

The Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) NOFA was released Sept. 13. Submitters have to include project applications and budgets, fiscal sponsorship arrangements if applicable, etc. NCCEH BoS staff created a draft scorecard for regions to consider using. Trina recommended following this process given the tight time frame imposed. There are significant policy changes in the governance charter of the Continuum of Care. Some issues deal with 'grant transfers'. 

An in-person session of the Balance of State regions is scheduled in High Point in November.

ESG Update
The following ESG process schedule was approved: Applications due to the funding lead (via Trina) Alyce Knaflich by Oct 8; Scoring to be complete Oct 12, results reported Oct 13 with ranking; Appeals may be made to the funding lead by noon Oct. 17. The app is due to BoS Oct. 23, with overall application due out Oct. 30. 


Particulars: Assigned funds available, $107,626; limit on emergency shelter (60%), $64,576; available for Rapid Rehousing and/or Permanent Supportive Housing, (40%), $43,050. There is no match requirement in this funding round (this was met by State projects). Funding committee will include Micky Robinson, Kathleen Carr and Misty Bradley, Chris Berg and Trina Hill.   At a call for questions no issues were raised.

Coordinated Assessments (CA) Update
Our region reports 27 prevention-and-diversion screenings in September, leading to HMIS report of 18 homeless (VI-SPDAT process: scored as 11 eligible for rapid re-housing, two for permanent supportive housing; five were found not prioritized for housing intervention. Three were identified as evictees, one a 'couch-surfer' with no regular residence, one self-funded at a motel, one living in a vehicle, five camping. 


The group was asked to consider how our coordinated assessments are to feed into HMIS as we expand. Issues include data tracking, privacy and security of records, and efficiency. We will need buy-in to a qualifying process by our newer referrers. Verifications are required; they can be submitted as 'attachments' in creating an HMIS record. 


We have one current permanent supportive housing slot. In order to handle the resource properly, we need the knowledgable people to be available for case conferencing. Our active-case list needs to be more accurate, to report status every 90 days. Involved parties will include Thrive, Homeward Bound (but departing 11/1), SAFE and The Haven (Emily). There are roles for Blue Ridge Health and Family Preservation Services. David Carr would automatically be included as veteran lead. Those with portal access to HMIS would not be accessing full cases, but would be able to obtain defined reports. NCCEH is concerned about its investment in HMIS to enable SPDAT to be properly handled. A job for CA coordinators is to eliminate 'side doors' while setting up at track so that the most needy -those at highest risk- are housed first. 'Side doors' are created by (intrusive) prior relations. A second need is to build trust (in case sharing through HMIS) so to more readily prove need. Such a process would enable better requests for more funding to meet gaps. 

Trina proposed that the region revise its schedule to meet monthly, with local/county meetings also monthly in support. Voting for action items will be at regional meetings. We'll be needing to recruit participants in subcommittees, such as in the past for CoC scorecard development and project review. These would develop schedules for training; to assemble and distribute synopses of each agency's functions (as a reference); to ascertain numbers to publicize/support grant requests; to better identify regional goals (feeding in project and agency goals); to obtain continued updates on grant recipient work. Ron Howard said we should look at outside examples, such as the Veterans movement to end homelessness work. 

Agency updates:

Misty Bradley and Ron Howard reported on the Pisgah Legal poverty conference (Sept 24-6), including a good discussion of evictions. Ron sees this being useful for the ongoing affordable housing discussion.

Que'Tonnia Surratt introduced the Empowerment Center, which is revising its plans in Forest City. They are undertaking purchase of the old Moose Lodge on US 74 business. They have served 47 families since June, including LGBT, but are backing off from planned service to youth. They are laying out the property for eventual 4-plex construction (the existing building would need sprinklers), and are working on ministry donations and a GoFundMe account (they do not have 501-c-3 status yet). They are working with other landlords, including some in Cleveland County. An objective is permanent housing. Phone: 704-252-3907. 

The Joseph Center worked with the Rescue Mission during Irma and (impending) The Rescue Mission to set aside a separate room for non-program guests under Code Grace, with later evening sign-in hours.

Alyce Knaflich reports that Aura Homes has housed a first woman vet in an apartment. They will be mostly working on the clothing drive in the near future. 

Misty Bradley spoke of a November fair housing class at McDowell Tech as part of landlord outreach. She's seeking a similar venue in Henderson (and Buncombe-Haywood) for a similar effort. She works with Tara Peele at Social Serve, which is implementing a search engine to attract landlords. There is not a TCLI director at this time. They are working on a 'housing specialist coalition' with Jenny Simmons at Homeward Bound. Kristen Martin says this 'share the list' effort should feed into our Coordinated Assessment system. A model is Gaston, where Social Serve has PHA aides contacting landlords. (Sarah learned this at a recent conference). Misty is seeking a HQS inspector to be based in Asheville, working in 23 counties (this is on VAYA website). Misty reports that they anticipate a lot of  HUD in-person HQS audits in 2018, apparently to cover section 8 standards.
Brenda Ploss said vets are getting placements into part and full-time work. They've been coordinating with Red Cross on disaster relief, also Disability Partners. There are stigma issues: They work with CNAs for care at facilities (it helps toward a nursing degree). The Career Center at BRCC offers one-on-one counseling including 400+ jobs and 41 getting 'better jobs'. 
Melissa Davidson at Goodwill is working with 28 'homeless'. 
Kristen Martin with Thrive is involved with improving new tenant orientation for PSH program, including bug control and issues dealing with substance abuser/mental illness/non-compliant situations.  In the takeover from Homeward Bound, adequate supervision of housing situations is unclear as residents are not required to give access to their rentals. Some landlord situations look at double security deposits. 
The next regional meeting will be November 2nd at 9:30 at Blue Ridge Community Health Services.  
With respect,

Chris Berg, regional secretary

